FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 
Thank you for your email of 7th July 2011 requesting information about the Ajani Women and Girls Centre. 

The information that you have requested is exempt from release to you under the following sections of the Freedom of Information Act:
S30(1)(b) & s30(2) – Investigations and proceedings conducted by public authorities

S31(a) and s31(b)- Law enforcement

S40(2) – Personal data

At the heart of this exemption lies the importance of public confidence in the investigations and potential resulting litigation. Confidence in the investigations and litigation can be increased through greater transparency of their processes. This may be particularly true in cases where justice was not seen to be done, or where there was procedural failure or mismanagement as there would be a public interest in holding the public authority accountable. 

However, the Information Tribunal has consistently recognised that there is an important public interest in public confidence in the relevant investigation processes (both criminal and non-criminal), the prevention and detection of crime and the apprehension or prosecution of offenders and the integrity and effectiveness of the criminal justice system as a whole. Crucial to this is confidence in being able to provide information to organisations such as the police and to other public authorities by individuals and organisations in confidence. 

Particularly in relation to confidential sources, any disclosure of information may have extremely serious consequences in terms of the general willingness of individuals to supply information, and individual cases may involve serious risk of injury or loss of life. This principle has been recognised by the Tribunal. In the Atlantic decision, the Tribunal stated that ‘in relation to such procedures and possible proceedings, the maintaining of confidential sources must be respected. ’It also stated that it was ‘fully conscious of the need to ensure that complainants might never otherwise come forward were the disclosure of identities at risk.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use or journalistic purposes. 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Head of Information Governance 
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

FREEPOST (LE985/33) 
New Walk Centre 
LEICESTER LE1 6ZG 
e-mail: foia@leicester.gov.uk  

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You can also complain to the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider appeals or complaints until the internal appeals and complaints processes of the public authority which is answering the request have been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to complain or appeal to Head of Information Governance before contacting the Commissioner.
Yours sincerely

Lynn Wyeth
Head of Information Governance

